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Topic:  Executive Summary - Board Meeting 

Date:  December 9, 2019 

From:  Jon Zilkey, Superintendent/CEO 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
1. The CEO reported to the Board about the Kinsmen Project to provide funding in the amount of approximately 

$20,000 for extra food and food services for our seven schools. The Kinsmen will be coming on January 15th to 

present to the Principals and available Trustees and talk more about it.  The hope is to sustain this project 

annually. Thank you to the Kinsmen Club and all who helped with this fantastic project. 

 

2. The Board reviewed Policy 5 Role of the Board and talked briefly about the Strategic Planning Session that will be 

coming up on April 20th, 2020, to develop a new Strategic Plan for the Division. Stakeholders from the community 

will be invited to this day after Christmas.  

 

3. The Board reviewed the information they gathered from their regional MSBA meetings in Winnipeg on 

November 22nd and 23rd.  

 

4. Many Board Members will be going to Pipon Mamawitowin at the Elbert Chartrand Friendship Centre on 

December 12th with Vice-Chair Wowchuk bringing greetings from the Board. 

 

5. The CEO discussed the upcoming professional development on February 4th for the Division that has been booked. 

The EA’s will be working with Roy Seidler on a session titled, “Linking paycheck to purpose”, with the teachers 

working on two sessions, “Difficult Conversations” and “Planning for Student and Teacher Success”. 

 

6. The Board discussed the Workplace Safety and Health meeting that was held earlier in the day and looked at some 

of the updates the Division has made, and will continue to make in WSH. Part of this discussion was examining the 

new Violence Reporting Procedure and how staff are to report accidents in general.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


